
VETERAN’S MEMORIAL COMMITTEE 

Meeting of the Veterans Memorial Committee was held on May 6, 2024 at Wallingford Town Hall, Room 
220. Chairman Ruth Palmer called the meeting to order at 1900. There were 9 members present.  
 
Minutes for April 8 and April 29 meetings were approved as submitted. 
 
Discussion held regarding program; George Messier said cart is all set at Blue Hills Orchard, Bruce 
Gallup to pick up 0730; Chairman Ruth contacted Bob Devaney about military vehicles and he will get 
back to her; David Kania said Civil Air Patrol has arranged a flyover; Secretary contacted by John 
Silvestri, who has a 72 Cadillac for parade, motion by Dave Gessert to accept offer, motion carried. 
 
George also said there were flag turn ins in the Town Hall lobby; Dave will take them for disposal; he also 
has a funeral flag if anyone needs one. 
 
Discussion regarding Vietnam Veterans service to be held by Lt. Governor’s office, not much new to 
discuss. 
 
Next meeting is May 13 and May 14, 2024 for groups, and our regular meeting 5/13 at 7 pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1954 after a moment of silence for departed members. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Elise M. Gallup 
Secretary 


